
 
Beijing, 25 October 2017 

 
Subject: GELC, co-financing towards the project “Advancing Indonesia’s Lighting Market to High Efficient 

Technologies” 
 
 
 
Dear Ms. Kelly West, 
 
The Global Efficient Lighting Centre (GELC) is pleased to participate, as a co-financier, in the Global 
Environment Facility and UN Environment’s project for “Advancing Indonesia’s Lighting Market to High 
Efficient Technologies”. GELC is the UN Environment Collaborating centre for Efficient Lighting and shares 
the same objective of promoting the rapid development of energy efficient lighting technologies in 
developing countries and emerging economies. GELC assists in the development of national and international 
standards, performs research into new testing technologies and equipment, offers technical services and 
training, testing of energy efficient products and provides assistance to other countries regarding policy 
consultation and development.  
 
I hereby confirm a co-finance contribution to this project of USD 200,000 over 3 years. This contribution is 
subject to project progress, economic developments and overall project delivery. 
 
The GELC’s in-kind contribution will mainly focus on support through the delivery of tools, remote assistance 
and activities to strengthen monitoring, verification and enforcement (MVE) capacities to ensure an effective 
transition to efficient lighting in Indonesia. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 

Shuming Hua 
General Director 

Global Efficient Lighting Centre 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ms. Kelly West 
GEF Executive Coordinator 
UN Environment 
Nairobi - Kenya 
 

 

 


